


development unless a new intersection with traffic lights were installed but that would drastically
negatively affect this already traffic-heavy busy stretch of Rutherford Rd. The plan shows another
exit / entry onto Canada's Wonderland Dr. but this is private property with the road not owned by
the City so realistically, this exit / entry would never be built. That leaves the other two exits /
entries, one on Komura Rd. and one on Sweet River Blvd. Whoever used the Komura Rd. exit would
end up on Sweet River Blvd. anyways as it is the only street they can use to exit this neighborhood.
Sweet River Blvd. is a single lane road and just does not have the capacity to handle the additional
cars this development would bring.

A few times a year, every year, we get a glimpse of what it would be like to have a large number of
additional cars in the neighborhood due to the fireworks at Canada's Wonderland. You can see the
fireworks from our neighborhood and people from other areas drive here and park on all the side
streets in order to see the fireworks. Once the fireworks are over, the amount of cars on the side
streets and the amount of cars on Sweet River Blvd. is insane. Sweet River Blvd. and all the side
streets are full of cars stuck in traffic and waiting to exit but since Sweet River Blvd. is the only exit
street for most of the side streets in the neighborhood, the traffic takes a very long time to clear out.
I can imagine the additional cars the proposed development would bring in would cause Sweet River
Blvd. to be just as busy as this but instead of a few times a year, it would be daily.

Lastly, with the amount of condos being built at Jane and Rutherford, we are already concerned
about the amount of added traffic that will bring to both Jane St. and Rutherford Rd. as well as to the
amenities in the area. No new schools are being proposed to be built and no new grocery stores
either. We have to drive our daughter across Jane St. and into another neighborhood just to take her
to school. The nearest grocery store is across the highway at Rutherford and Weston, or alternatively
have to drive north on Jane to Major Mackenzie to get to grocery stores. No new community centers
are being proposed. Vellore Village CC is our closest community center and it's already incredibly
difficult to get our daughter into the programs as the spots fill up very quickly.

Ultimately, we hope this proposed development will be denied. Thank you for taking the time to
read through this whole message.

 

Regards,

Julia K.


